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Editorial

Dear readers,

When | opened my eyes this morning, | could feel alive. You all know this
feeling : that you are stronger than everyone, that you can do everything,
overcome all obstacles. Or just that you live and breathe. This is something
we do every day. Sometimes you have the feeling than everything has
changed. And the world looks different. Travelling is the only way we have
to understand the world. Remember when you are walking, your hair float-
ing in the wind. Everybody knows how good it is to feel real, alive and
loved. Freedom is something that puts everybody in a good mood.

Friends, travel, freedom all these words smell
are young and wild and freeo. That al | toget he
build projects, to be in charge. By travelling, you build a world. The more

important it is all those little moments we will remember, but which you

thought were nothing. But it is always those little things that you kept in

mind. During this time of happiness, you feel at your right place.

Marina Ligney
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November was quite busy for the lower -sixth of Pierre Termier. Thursday, November
26, early in the morning, fourteen students (from ES, S and STI2D including some in-
volved in the Europe class) left to Slovenia for a week as part of an ERASMUS + pro-

ject. The whole exchange bore on the theme "Language in motion", mostly gravitating
around journalism and communication, and in one single foreign language, English.

The trip had to be delayed one day on account of the tragic events which occurred Fri-
day, 13 November in Paris. After a 15 hours' drive, the students finally met their cor-
respondents. Some stayed with families, others at the boarding school. The next day,
activities began with a walk around the school and a welcoming ceremony with the
headmaster. Every single day during that week, we went on trips across the country
(which is very small'), discovering the local culture, landscapes and everything con-
nected one way or another to the theme. We attended writing workshops, had meet-
ings with professionals, and enjoyed funny outings in various towns, making the most
of our freedom along with our correspondents and living new experiences (such as
talking to strangers or eating at any time of day while + on occasion * carrying out
surveys).
Saying goodbye the last day was difficult. Then we drove back to France and arrived
in Grenoble at 4 am. A story to be continued in March 2016, when the Slovenes came
to visit us.
More informations and videos on the website of the highschool !
By Gaélle



